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Deadline to Enter 
Bl{{ms Contest 
Extended to July 3

The Huber Ridge Area Association is sponsoring its 
fourth annual Huber Ridge Bl{{ms Garden Tour and 
Contest. The garden tour is open to all residents within 
the Huber Ridge area. The purpose of  the garden tour is 
to encourage neighborhood beautification and recognize 
the efforts of  residents who have improved their property. 
Water features, perennial beds, and vegetable gardens are all 
welcome.

Deadline to register has been extended to July 3 at 5 
p.m. Later entries, however, may not be listed in The Dispatch 
or local newspapers. Judging takes place July 5 through 8, 
so no entries will be accepted after July 3. Please read the 
application for contest expectations and prize details; an 
application may be acquired online at huberridge.org or from 
Pam Clegg (891-9176) or Sharon Ricker (891-1881).

The Bl{{ms tour is scheduled for Sunday, July 10, 
2011, from 1 to 5 p.m. A reception for all Bl{{ms contest 
entrants will follow at Ridgewood Park beginning at 6:30 p.m. 
Prizes for first, second, and third place will be awarded at the 
reception as well as other perks for entrants.

Questions? Call Pam Clegg at 891-9176 or Sharon Ricker 
at 891-1881.
—Pam Clegg and Sharon Ricker, Bl{{ms Co-Coordinators

Summer Fun for All Ages!

Ridge-a-Palooza!
Are you ready for some FUN?? The third annual Ridge-a-

Palooza is fast approaching on Saturday, July 16, from 5 p.m. 
until 11 p.m. at the Faith Covenant Church (3607 Dempsey 
Road) grounds. Plan now to be there to join this great time 
with friends and neighbors!

As in previous years, we will have big, inflatable games 
(like an obstacle course and bounce house). There will be 
music, dancing, all kinds of  games for all kinds of  ages, 
raffle prizes, face painting, hangin’ out, a giant Slip ‘n Slide, 

high five’n a police officer, and checking out a fire engine. 
Of  course, there are hamburgers, hot dogs, popcorn, cotton 
candy, sno-cones, and lots of  tasty treats. Good, huh? Then 
when the sun starts to go down, we just keep going with a 
movie on the giant 20-foot outdoor screen! Is there more? 
You bet. If  you’re a member of  the Huber Ridge Area 
Association or with Faith Covenant Church, it’s all FREE! 
The games, the food, the stuff  in your face and on your face, 
the fun—all of  it! If  you’re not a member, it’s only a BUCK 
per person! If  you want to join, you can join right there; and 
your entrance fee will be FREE! It doesn’t get much better 
than that. If  you want even more …, you can volunteer to 
help! A little or a lot. We have a great time doing it and would 
love to have any help you can offer.

Plan to shop at the first ever Ridge-a-Palooza 
MarketPlace where a variety of  local businesses will have 
available for purchase their best products and services. If  
you are a business owner (large or small) and would like to 
showcase your business at Ridge-a-Palooza, there is still time 
to join the MarketPlace. Contact Carolyn Cordray at vp@
huberridge.org or 882-1310 to be included. This event is 
being sponsored by the Huber Ridge Area Association, and 
Faith Covenant Church has very generously allowed Ridge-a-
Palooza to be located on their church grounds, which is very 
centrally located within the neighborhood.

Don’t miss out on all the fun, so mark your calendars 
now. We’ll be looking for you there!

—Carolyn Cordray, Vice President, HRAA
—Ed Chilcoat, Faith Covenant Church

National 
Night Out

is
August 2! 

Learn more 
about

the new 
NNO Kickoff 
on page 2!
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New National Night Out 
Kickoff on July 30

Since 1984, National Night Out (NNO) has been 
observed on the first Tuesday in August to bring attention to 
the related issues of  Crime Prevention and the concept of  
Neighborhood Watch.

It started with Americans being asked to turn on 
their porch lights early, from 6:00 to 8:30 p.m., as a public 
statement against crime. Beyond that simple effort, people 
were encouraged to get out on their front porches or to walk 
their neighborhood sidewalks and to meet any neighbors that 
they did not already know. Some communities hold Crime 
Prevention and Neighborhood Watch events on National 
Night Out.

By getting to know our neighbors and by letting them get 
to know us, the whole neighborhood becomes engaged in the 
shared experience of  life and community. Neighbors begin to 
look out for each other and more easily recognize situations 
that may be a crime in progress, a health emergency, lost 
child, or other situation that indicates a need for help from 
neighbors, police, or other emergency responders.

To help raise awareness of  and to boost participation 
in this year’s National Night Out, Blendon Township will 
be hosting a kickoff  event at the Blendon Township Police 
Department, 6340 Hempstead Road, on Saturday, July 30, 
2011, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Police cruisers and fire trucks 
will be on display as well as karate demonstrations, the 
Med-Flight helicopter, and a bounce house for kids. A drive-
through Prevent ID Theft shredding station will destroy any 
sensitive documents that you drop off, and crime prevention 
officers will have information on the Block Watch in your 
neighborhood.

Please join us for the kickoff  on July 30 and then get 
out on your front porch or sidewalk and show your support 
for National Night Out on the following Tuesday evening, 
August  2.

If  you have any questions, concerns, or ideas regarding 
National Night Out, please contact our Chief  of  Police, John 
Belford, at (614) 882-8500 or jbelford@blendontwp.org.

—John Belford, Chief  of  Police, Blendon Township
—James Welch, President

Neighbor News
Congratulations to Gregg Sapp of  Makassar Drive for 

having his first fiction novel, DOLLARAPALOOZA or The 
Day Peace Broke Out in Columbus, published. It is now available 
at Barnes and Noble and other book stores as of  May 24, 
2011. The novel is filled with facts about Columbus in the 
seventies. Visit Gregg’s website, dollarapalooza.com. From the 
website:  “A hilarious satire set in a dollar store in Columbus, 
Ohio, and featuring the eccentric, ragtag employees of  

Dollarapalooza in a moral battle versus the evil corporate 
empire of  Wow-Mart.” Gregg Sapp, a proud native Ohioan 
(Westerville High School, 1975), is a far-wandering writer, 
librarian, college teacher, and academic administrator.

Congratulations, graduates!  There are MANY from our 
neighborhood, but those who submitted their information to 
the HRAA are as follows:

Cory Blais, Westerville Central��
Mary Katherine Clegg, Westerville Central and the ��
Delaware Area Career Center
Danielle Fitzgerald, Westerville Central��
BIG THANKS to Joy Neff, HRAA Membership 

Coordinator, for going above and beyond the call of  
volunteerism this March, April, and May. In addition to her 
regular HRAA duties, Joy testified March 2 before the House 
Public Utilities Commission to support HB 87. On April 12, 
she testified before the House Finance and Appropriations 
Committee to oppose the 51-percent budget cut to the Ohio 
Consumers’ Counsel (OCC). On May 19, she testified before 
the Senate Finance Committee to oppose the 51-percent 
budget cut to the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel. Neighbors, Joy 
spent HOURS testifying to help not only our community 
but also all consumers who need an advocate like the OCC. 
Please join me in thanking her!

If  you have news about a neighbor that is congratulatory, 
please submit it to Marje Obrist, Newsletter Editor, to be 
considered for publication. Thank you.

—Pam Clegg, Neighbor
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GRACE Fellowship Church
3475 Paris Blvd., Westerville 43081

Vacation Bible School will be held from
Sunday, July 17, through Thursday, July 21,

from 6:30 to 8:45 p.m.
for ages 3 years through fifth grade.

You can register your child(ren)
by calling the church at 890-0078, Ext. 10, or

on the church’s web site:
www.gracefellowshipwesterville.org.

Our Featured Area Business—
Barbara Crawford, Realtor

Barbara Crawford, Century 21 Joe Walker & Assoc., 
409 West Main Street, Westerville, 614-402-7317, has been 
full time in this profession for 25 years. She is no stranger 
to the Huber Ridge area. Over the years, Barbara has sold 
homes in our neighborhood and has helped to sponsor our 
Community Garage Sale as well as to judge Huber Ridge 
Bl{{ms.

Question: What do you like best about your job as a 
realtor? Barbara’s Response: Seeing the joy on buyers’ faces 
as they find their dream homes and realizing that I had a 
special part in helping them find those homes. Also, in help-
ing many sellers close on a home and move on to their next 
home here in Ohio or out of  state or out of  the country. 
With many of  them, I still remain in contact and enjoy the 
friendship as well as hearing what is going on in their lives 
and being able to visit them at their new homes.

Question: What do you like least about your job?  
Barbara’s Response: Having to share with sellers that they 
owe more on their home than they can sell it for—many 
times meaning they would bring money to the closing table or 
take other avenues.

Question: Can you offer any tips for someone 
wanting to sell his or her home in Huber Ridge? Barbara’s 
Response: Curb appeal is a big attraction and improves the 
looks—so important! Listen to a staging professional or your 
realtor and then do what they tell you to do to prepare your 
home for sale. We use lots of  pictures on the internet; they 
tell a big story to that buyer looking.

Question: Can you offer any tips for someone wanting 
to buy a home in Huber Ridge? Barbara’s Response: After 
talking with a lender, you as a buyer will know your price 
range. Buyers then look for homes that meet the needs on 
their list of  “wants” in a home. Make a list of  maybe ten 
things and star five or six that are most important to you. 
Meet with a realtor who knows the community and the 
Westerville area. Those realtors have a wealth of  knowledge.

Question: Do you see the sale of  homes improving 
in our area? Barbara’s Response: Because of  the strong 
Huber Ridge Area Association, I have seen great pride in 
home ownership developing and this area becoming more 
attractive to those looking to buy. A strong school system— 
important to parents—and being near freeway systems for 
an easier commute to work make Huber Ridge a sought-after 
community.

Question: Huber Ridge has a lot to offer home buyers, 
but one negative is the high cost of  water. How would 
you sell a home to someone who liked the area but was 
discouraged by the high water rates? Barbara’s Response: 
Research resources and ways to save water—update baths and 
use rain barrels if  you are a gardener. Perhaps moving here 
will put you closer to work thereby saving gas. If  homes are 
updated, that may save on electric and gas bills.

Question: What do you offer as a realtor that sets you 
apart from other realtors? Barbara’s Response: I sit down 
and listen to the goals of  the buyers and sellers. In each case, 
there is a plan of  action we take to accomplish the selling 
of  their homes. In the buyer’s case, I encourage them to talk 
with a lender first. That way, I can help them look for that 
special home that meets their financial guidelines. A home is 
important, but it is also important not to overspend and to be 
able to have finances to enjoy other things in life.

Question: Do you have a personal mission statement, 
philosophy, or governing principle that guides and directs 
your actions as a realtor? Barbara’s Response: Character, 
honesty, and integrity are important qualities to have in life 
and business.  I work hard to put them first for my buyers, 
sellers, friends and acquaintances in life as well as those 
involved in my real estate transactions. To help buyers and 
sellers make good decisions most often brings them joy and 
enrichment to their lives. I feel it most important to treat all 
people with kindness and respect, which brings many rewards 
in all areas of  life.  Aretha Franklin says it well in her song, 
R-E-S-P-E-C-T.



Huber Ridge Area Association

The Herald, Vol. 6, No. 3, Summer 2011Page 4

Question: Is there anything else about your work as a 
realtor or about yourself  that you would like people to know?  
Barbara’s Response: I belong to the Westerville-Northeast 
Realtors Association, and we give back to the community 
in programs such as W.A.R.M. and help to support Honor 
Flight, which sends WWII veterans on a free flight to 
Washington, D.C. to honor them with a tour of  the WWII 
memorial. My husband, Rodger, and I are also on the Ground 
Crew and go to help get veterans on the flight by 6:30 a.m. 
(departure time); and we are there when they return home 
about 8:30 p.m. on that same Saturday night at Southwest 
Airlines. I enjoy meeting people and volunteering. I volunteer 
one Saturday a month at a free clinic, Grace in the City, 
Hardin Clinic—using my nursing skills and helping people. 
Gardening is also a joy to me, and so I appreciate the beautiful 
lawns and gardens in the Huber Ridge area because I know all 
the planning, hard work, time, and money it took to show the 
beauty and labor of  love. And it is a great gift for neighbors 
to enjoy also.

—Doug Dapo, Neighbor

Our closest great location
to serve you

as a customer!

5885 Westerville Road
Westerville, Ohio  43081

Phone:  (614) 794-3525
Fax:  (614) 794-4515

www.RoushSaysDrive.com

Those Who Serve …
We are proud to recognize Huber Ridge service personnel 
both in The Herald  and on our website, huberridge.org.  In 
this issue, we honor

Specialist Katie Christy, service in the U.S. Army Reserve 		
attached to the 377th MP Military Police Company based 
in Cincinnati; one tour of  duty in Italy; presently based in 
Afghanistan.
Sgt. John K. Harris, service with the 37 IBCT Army 		
National Guard in Kuwait from January 5, 2008, to 
December 7, 2008.
Gerald E. Shaner, over 33 years of  service in the Army in 		
World War II, Korea, and Vietnam.
Lt. John Shinaberry, service with the Air Force (currently 		
completing pilot training after graduating from the United 
States Air Force Academy).
Captain John Paul Smock, U. S. Army, Military 		
Intelligence, presently stationed in South Korea, has 
completed two tours of  duty in Iraq.
Specialist Mark Smock, service in the Army Reserve 		
attached to the 342nd Military Police Company based at 
Fort Hayes, Columbus, Ohio, with tours of  duty at Fort 
Dix and in California, Indiana, and Italy.
Sgt. Benjamin K. Spears from 1978-1986 Duty Station 		
1/81 FA 56th BRG, Germany; 25th INF Division, Hawaii; 
and 101st ABN Division., Ft. Campbell, Kentucky.
If  you are serving or have served in our Armed Forces 

or have a family member in the service, please let us know by 
calling 882-8959 or emailing president@huberridge.org today! 

—James Welch, President

Welcome, New Residents!
As we all may know, these last many months have seen 

several families move out of  the Ridge; and during the last 
two months, ten homes have gone into foreclosure. We 
are saddened by this and feel even more grateful that new 
families are moving in to enjoy what we consider a beautiful 
community! Welcome to those who have moved in this year:

Tammy S. Foster at 3460 Paris Boulevard++
Kris and James Garwood at 3358 Hunt Club Road, North++
Daniel E. Deady at 6053 Paris Boulevard, North++
Sara Maghsoudi at 5644 Oslo Drive++

—Joya Neff, Membership Coordinator
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Block Watch Street Representatives
Area A
3361 Arnett Court
Bill and Gloria Cochenour
882-2639

3525 Dahlgreen Drive
Mindy March
523-3184

3360 Dempsey Road
Chuck Marlow
895-3225

3473 Dempsey Road
Era McMahon
891-5312

3378 Hunt Club Rd., N.
Emily Patterson
899-3742

3381 Hunt Club Rd., N.
G. H. Mike Richards and
Linda Larrow-Richards

3390 Montford Road, N.
Damien Brandon
905-9576

6365 Montford Road, W.
Travis and Jeannie 		
	 Mackowiak
818-9220

3374 Vickers Drive
Jennifer Newton
634-1473

Area B
3744 Balboa Court
Sheldon Schoen
882-9603

3815 Balboa Place
Karen Boley
523-3006

6101 Batavia Road
Debb Candow
794-3038

3636 Bolamo Drive
Brian and Jaclyn Davis
557-3407

6084 Paris Bl., N.
Joellen Lugin
882-0030

6037 Paris Bl., N.
Karl and Kathy Austin
563-0711

Area C
3484 Brazzaville Road
Tiffany and Jubal Wagner
794-3780

3515 Canberra Court
Edwin England
794-3049

5903 Dakar Road, E.
George King

3459 Paris Boulevard
Doug Dapo
901-0070

3510 Rangoon Drive
Byron and Lori Mann
882-3795

3505 Saigon Drive
Jim and Amber Chill*
882-4220

Area D
5971 Bangasi Road
Paul and Robin Wagner
392-0091

5943 Bangasi Road
Melanie Kopacsi

3575 Karikal Drive
Anna Grant
891-1562

3582 Karikal Drive
Janet Brown*
882-8684

3614 Makassar Drive
Pam Clegg
891-9176

3480 Manila Drive
Matt and Jackie Shumaker
895-8184

3614 Manila Drive
Hope Benson
882-9796

Area E
5788 Buenos Aires Bl.
Lynn Hays
599-3647

3734 Caracas Drive
Eric and Carolyn Cordray
882-1310

3669 Lima Drive
Ron Bricker
890-8205

5785 Montevideo Drive
Erika and Michael Schlaegel
948-5294

3677 Paris Boulevard
Patricia Spencer
895-0845

5784 Varadero Drive
Beth and Jeff  Ralph
891-3905

5865 Varadero Drive
Trisha and Ed Purcell
581-0923

Area F
5455 Acapulco Place
Lou Dunbar
882-0376

5529 Buenos Aires Bl.
John Harris
946-2091

5588 Buenos Aires Bl.
Chris Feeney
679-7186

5520 Copenhagen Drive
June Riggs
890-6070

5584 Copenhagen Drive
Richie Rathkopf
776-1230

5625 Madrid Drive
Ralph and Judy Barrell
882-5298

3599 Madrid Drive
Kathy Ridgway
899-9690

5561 Oslo Drive
Sharon Ricker*
891-1881

3515 Panama Drive
Betsy Briggs
203-5404

3578 Stockholm Road
Leslie Jordan
823-6496

3612 Stockholm Road
Tom and Hilda DeSteuben
882-7473

Area G
5680 Bashaw Drive
Cheri Gray
899-0785

5663 Bashaw Drive
Brent Sheffer
818-9324

3668 Managua Drive
Andrea Wei
890-8187

3661 Mexico Avenue
Michelle Baum
570-8035

5598 Montevideo Drive
Jonathan and Megan 	
	 Howard
302-4990

5664 Natalie Court
Christie Walker
392-0468

3686 Santiago Drive
Daisy and Kenny White
948-0635

5601 Spohn Drive
Robin Thomas
891-2772

5614 Spohn Drive
Raelena Robinson
895-2943

Area H
Blendon Square Apts.
Nick Sabo
*Area Representative

In Case You Missed the 
2011 HRAA Block Watch 
Training …
you missed A LOT of  relevant information 
about Huber Ridge crime prevention, control, 
resources, 2010-2011 statistics, and 2009-2010 
comparisons. But it is not too late! You can still 
request, receive, and review BTPD Detective 
Eric Moore’s excellent information, which 
was presented to over 35 residents at the April 
20 training session. Just email Pam Clegg, 
pamela.j.clegg@gmail.com if  you are interested.

In addition to Detective Moore’s 
presentation that evening, Sgt. Stacey Griffith 
of  the Franklin County Sheriff  Department and 
Detective Gerald Milner of  CRIMESTOPPERS 
both shared their expertise with residents.

The bottom-line message that evening 
and for today is Block Watch works for 
a community. It helps reduce crime in a 
community; it unites a community; consequently, 
it improves a community. It doesn’t take much 
time to be a street rep. It just takes caring and 
communicating—caring enough to look and 
listen and then communicating what you see 
that is suspicious or blatantly against the law. 
Our police do a great job, but they cannot be 
everywhere.

If  you want to join the team of  HRAA 
street reps, call or email Pam Clegg at 891-9176 
or pamela.j.clegg@gmail.com.
—Pam Clegg, Block Watch Training Coordinator
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10% OFF

The Park Is Ready 
for Another Year!

Ridgewood Park had a good spring cleaning 
and is ready for another summer of  fun. We 
had fair weather until we finished for the day. 
Thanks to all those who shared their Saturday 
and pitched in on April 23. Your dedication 
lets all those in our neighborhood know just 
how much we care about the Park.

With the help of  The McGraw-Hill Companies, we were 
able to install a dog valet at the entrance to the Park. Now 
those who bring their pets will be able to grab a plastic bag 
if  they forgot one and use the receptacle for depositing the 
waste. Another security light is being installed in the shelter 
with the grant money, also. The flower beds at the entrance 
to the Park were weeded and mulched. The trail in the woods 
was given a new layer of  mulch, and a path that had become 
impassible was cleared and mulched.

Our Blendon Township Trustees bought tree seedlings 
for us to plant. Oak, hickory, pine, and pussy willow trees 
were planted throughout the Park under the direction of  
Byron Mann with the help of  the Blendon/Westerville Little 
League. The Trustees also paid for lunch and other supplies 
that were used for park maintenance. Breakfast was paid for 
by Ohio American Water Company. They also gave us plenty 
of  bottled water for the day and sent handy reusable water 
bottles home with everyone.

We had more than 50 neighbors, Little Leaguers, and 
Scouts spend part of  their Saturday with us. Those who 
helped were given a T-shirt from McGraw-Hill in honor of  
their Global Volunteer Day effort.

Many of  the wooden structures in the park didn’t get 
repainted because of  the excessive rain we’ve had this year. 
The benches and bridge need to be stained—some for the 
first time. If  this is something you’d like to help with, please 
contact me at beautification@huberridge.org. Thank you for 
your participation!

—Lori Mann, Park Cleanup Day Coordinator

Were You There?

Boy Scout Kieran Gleeson Cleaning Spring Run

“Personalizing Your Yard”

Lori Mann
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$5 off complete grooming
New and Established Customers

Expires September 30, 2011

WHERE YOUR PET IS “SOMEONE” SPECIAL®

#

“LOVE YOUR PET” ®

GROOMING SHOP
5858-A Westerville Road
Westerville, OH 43081
(614) 899-0226
GROOMER: Animal Health Technician

Sunbury Auto and Pet Wash
Touchless Laserwash with triple foam polish and •	
clearcoat protectant
Self-serve bays•	
Individual do-it-yourself PET BAYS•	
Combo units—purchase vacuum, get shampoo •	
and fragrance for FREE

Fleet programs available
614.818.4669

Corner of Sunbury & 161 next to Goodyear/McDonald’s

Breakfast at the Ridgewood Park Shelter House

Raking Mulch on the Woodland Paths

Mulching the Flower Beds

Chris Femia and Eagle Scout Scott Meyer
Installing the Dog Valet

Ridgewood Park
Cleanup Day

Loading Mulch for the Paths in the Woods
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Local Gardeners Swap 
Plants and More

The sixth annual HRAA Plant Swap once again took 
place on the Saturday of  Mother’s Day weekend, May 7, 
at the shelter house in Ridgewood Park. Participation was 
down just a bit this year; but considering the unusually rainy 
spring weather, most gardeners had a late start in beginning 
to spruce up their yards. Regardless, an enthusiastic and 
gregarious group of  gardeners collected for neighborly 
fellowship and sharing of  some beautiful plant materials. 
A nice selection of  plants were shared including hardy 
geraniums, dianthus, cannas, yucca, creeping Jenny, hosta, lily-
of-the-valley, oregano, and a few others. Very little remained 
at the end of  the event; those items were planted in the Park. 
If  you weren’t able to make this year’s Plant Swap, there is 
always next year; it will be the Saturday of  Mother’s Day 
weekend again. Hope to see you there!

Actually, plants are still being accepted for the gardens 
at the top of  the drive to Ridgewood Park; so if  you are 
thinning out your beds and you have some nice drought-
resistant plants that might do well in that full-sun location, 
contact Carolyn Cordray at vp@huberridge.org or 882-1310.

—Carolyn Cordray, Vice President 

Giant Community Garage 
Sale a Success

Each year the HRAA co-sponsors a community garage 
sale by collecting addresses of  participating residents and 
publishing them on a map of  the neighborhood as well as 
promoting the event through various media outlets and our 
own websites (huberridge.org and our Facebook page, Huber 
Ridge Area Association). This collective effort draws a large 
segment of  yard sale shoppers to our area on one date, which 
this year was Saturday, June 25. This year’s promotional 
efforts brought in good sized crowds, and residents who 
operated sales that day reported great sales! In conjunction 
with the HRAA, realtor Michelle Demopolis of  Keller 
Williams Realty Consultants sponsored this event for the 
residents of  the Ridge. If  you’re ever looking for a realtor, 
consider contacting Michelle at 740-602-0126 or on the web 
at demopolisteam.com; you’ll find she loves the Ridge!

—Carolyn Cordray, Vice President

FREE Lunch and Fun
for Kids

Ages 1 through 18
at Ridgewood Park

This Summer!
Nutritious food 11:45 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.55
Reading and recreation noon to 1:30 p.m.55
Weekly special guests55
Fun and learning55
Sports and recreation55
Weekdays rain or shine, closed July 455 th

First come, first served55

The lunch will be provided without regard to race, color, national origin, 
gender, age, or disability; and there will be no discrimination in the 
course of the meal service. Any person who believes he or she has 
been discriminated against in any USDA-related activity should write or 
call immediately to the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office 
of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and Independence 
Avenue, S.W., Washington, DC 20250-9410; (202) 720-5964 (voice or 
TDD). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

W.A.R.M. Project Coordinator:  Deb Wallace
(614) 899-0196, x 219 (office)

Ridgewood Park Shelter House
5402 Buenos Aires

(near 161 intersection)

“HRAA Family of the Quarter” will 
return in the autumn issue of this 
newsletter!
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Got Plans for Labor Day?
Not to rush the summer, but we’re starting to plan for 

the annual Labor Day Strut-Your-Pup 
and Bike Parade scheduled for Monday, 
September 5, at 10 a.m. Plans are just in 
the beginning stages, so the only details 
we’re sure of  at this point is that there 
WILL be a parade!

The goal is to make it more of  a 
celebration with possibly some fun 
activities for the kids and possibly 

a cookout in the Park. Watch 
huberridge.org and our Facebook page, Huber Ridge Area 
Association, for details as they are firmed up.

Do you have ideas for helping to make this event bigger 
and better this year? If  so, we want to hear from you!! 
Contact Carolyn Cordray at vp@huberridge.org or 882-1310 
and share your ideas.

Believe it or not, the kids will be back in school by this 
time; so we will be sending home flyers with them to promote 
the event as we have in the past. If  you’re not going out of  
town, join us for the summer’s “last hurrah”!

—Carolyn Cordray, Vice President

t

20% OFF
Labor Charges

up to
$50.00.

Not valid with other offers 
or discounts.

With coupon only.
One coupon per visit.

Expires 9/30/11.

SIZZLING SUMMER SAVINGS

DRIVE INTO WAYNE’S TODAY!
5995 Westerville Road

891-6368
www.waynesautorepair.net

LUBE, OIL & FILTER

$17.99
Includes:

Up to 5 qts. motor oil•	
New oil filter•	
Chassis lube•	
Visual inspection of belts, hoses, •	
lights, wipers, tires, fluid levels

Most cars.

Not valid with other offers or discounts.
With coupon only.

One coupon per visit.
Expires 9/30/11.

$40 OFF
Any 4 Tires

Not valid with other offers 
or discounts.

With coupon only.
One coupon per visit.

Expires 9/30/11.

BBB
Accredited 
Business

A/C check
$19.95

(Freon Extra)
Not valid with other offers 

or discounts.
With coupon only.

One coupon per visit.
Expires 9/30/11.

huberridge.org Has a 
Record Number of Hits
in April and May!

The Huber Ridge Area Association’s website experienced 
an amazing 7,240 hits in the month of  April, 2011, and 7,114 
in the month of  May, 2011!  June is off  to a great start with 
3,112 hits as of  June 16! The following is a breakdown of  hit 
numbers for April and May:
	 April	 May
All Pages	 7,240	 7,114
Calendar	 162	 130
Discussion	 2,119	 1,753
Home Page	 934	 1,166
Map	 43	 29
Meet Your Neighbors	 45	 87
Newsletter	 35	 44
Our Info	 166	 141
Pages & Docs	 762	 747

Log on today to see what’s hot in the Ridge! (We’re also 
on Facebook: Huber Ridge Area Association.)

—Marje Obrist, Newsletter Editor



Huber Ridge Area Association

The Herald, Vol. 6, No. 3, Summer 2011Page 10

And the Answers Are…
The spring issue of  The Herald featured a contest for 

Ridge residents age 18 or under to match the countries with 
the street names in our neighborhood (these names are also 
names of  cities throughout the world).

Kudos to Elisabeth Clegg for winning the contest. 
Elisabeth is home schooled and attends Westerville Central 
High School part time. She stated that she enjoyed finding 
the answers about our neighborhood streets and appreciated 
winning the gift card to Barnes and Noble. Elisabeth likes 
to read mysteries and fiction and plans to make her book 
selection soon.

Here are the street (city) names in alphabetic order and 
the matching countries:

Acapulco, MexicoÞÞ
Balboa, Columbia or PanamaÞÞ
Bangas(s)i, MaliÞÞ
Bashaw, CanadaÞÞ
Batavia, IndonesiaÞÞ
Bogata, ColumbiaÞÞ
Bolamo, Bijagós IslandÞÞ
Brazzaville, Republic of  the CongoÞÞ
Buenos Aires, ArgentinaÞÞ

577 Office Parkway
Westerville, OH  43082

(614) 891-4844
www.lpl.com/stewart.flaherty

Securities Offered Through Linsco/Private Ledger
Member NASD/SIPC

6025 South Sunbury Road
Westerville, Ohio 43081

(614) 891-6767
www.sunburyplazadental.com

The first 15 callers
who mention the code:
Smiles for Huber Ridge

will receive
a free FAMILY DENTAL HEALTH KIT!

David Loveday, DDS
Beth Loveday, DDS

general dentists
Michele Renick, DMD MS

providing orthodontic services

Convenient Hours Available
Modern, Comfortable Office

State-of-the-Art Techniques and Sterilization
1 Year FREE Financing Available*

(*based on approval)

Find us on Facebook!

Cairo, EgyptÞÞ
Canberra, AustraliaÞÞ
Caracas, VenezuelaÞÞ
Carthage, TunisiaÞÞ
Copenhagen, DenmarkÞÞ
Dakar, SenegalÞÞ
Harbin, ChinaÞÞ
Karikal, IndiaÞÞ
La Paz, Mexico or BoliviaÞÞ
Lima, PeruÞÞ
Lisbon, PortugalÞÞ
Madrid, SpainÞÞ
Makassar, IndonesiaÞÞ
Managua, NicaraguaÞÞ
Manila, PhilippinesÞÞ
Mexico (City), MexicoÞÞ
Montevideo, UruguayÞÞ
Oslo, NorwayÞÞ
Panama, PanamaÞÞ
Paris, FranceÞÞ
Rangoon, Burma (Myanmar)ÞÞ
Saigon, VietnamÞÞ
Santiago, ChileÞÞ
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Editorial Guidelines for the 
Publication of THE HERALD 
Purpose

The Herald is published quarterly by the Huber Ridge 
Area Association (HRAA) for the purpose of  informing the 
members and potential members of  the Huber Ridge Area 
Association of  the activities, concerns, and achievements of  
the HRAA. The HRAA Executive Committee is responsible 
for reviewing and approving the content of  this newsletter.
Advertising Rates

Advertising rates are as follows:
$25 per issue for a business-card (3.5 x 2 inches) ad
$65 per issue for a quarter-page (3.75 x 5 inches) ad
$125 per issue for a half-page (7.5 x 5 inches) ad
$225 per issue for a full-page (7.5 x 10 inches) ad

If  you are interested in advertising in the summer issue 
of  The Herald, please contact Marje Obrist at 891-6944 or at 
editor@huberridge.org.

Stockholm, SwedenÞÞ
Varadero, CubaÞÞ
Vienna, AustriaÞÞ
How did you do?

—Marje Obrist, Newsletter Editor

An Idea That Didn’t Work
Since there are 190 household members of  the //
Association who help their neighbors and take only a 
thank-you for what they do,
we just thought you might want to say thank-you by //
giving them your new membership; so they could have a 
year free!
The month to do that was April, and no one received that //
“thank-you honor.” Maybe next year!
Of  course, it isn’t too late for you to join! Just fill out the 

application on the back page and follow the directions.
—Joya Neff, Membership Coordinator

Donate Your Unneeded Furniture!
The Furniture Bank of  Central Ohio will pick up 

usable mattresses, box springs, dressers, sofas, loveseats, 
stuffed chairs, kitchen tables, kitchen chairs, washers, dryers, 
refrigerators, and stoves free of  charge. If  you can give 

furniture to help a family and to preserve the environment, 
call 614-272-9544, opt. 3, today. Ask about donating 
additional non-essential household items when the Furniture 
Bank agrees to pick up one or more essential items. 

—Sharon Ricker, Neighbor 
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Here’s What’s Happening in the Ridge!
Put these dates on your calendar!

July 3	����������������������� Huber Ridge Bl{{ms Contest Entry Deadline at 5:00 p.m.
July 6	����������������������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
July 7	����������������������� HRAA Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
July 10	��������������������� Huber Ridge Bl{{ms Tour in Huber Ridge from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.
July 16	��������������������� Ridge-a-Palooza All Huber Block Party at Faith Covenant Church at 5:00 p.m.
July 20	��������������������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
July 21	��������������������� HRAA Executive Committee Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 7:00 p.m.
July 30	��������������������� National Night Out Kickoff at the Blendon Township Police Station from 9:00 

a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
August 2	������������������ National Night Out in Huber Ridge
August 3	������������������ Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
August 4	������������������ HRAA Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
August 17	���������������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
August 18	���������������� HRAA Executive Committee Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 7:00 p.m.
August 31	���������������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
September 1	������������ HRAA Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
September 5	������������ Strut Your Pup and Bike Parade Beginning at Huber Ridge Elementary School 

at 10:00 a.m.
September 14	���������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
September 15	���������� HRAA Executive Committee Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 7:00 p.m.
September 28	���������� Blendon Township Trustees Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.
October 6	���������������� HRAA Meeting at the Blendon Senior Center at 6:30 p.m.

HUBER RIDGE AREA ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM
(Application shows your agreement to abide by the Bylaws and be a member in good standing.)

Name(s) of  adult(s)

Address

Phone number(s)

Email

Membership dues are $15 per household. Dues are for a 12-month period and may be paid at any time throughout 
the year. You can bring your dues to a meeting or mail them to the Membership Coordinator, Joya Neff, 3615 Stockholm 
Road, Westerville, OH  43081. Checks are to be made payable to the Huber Ridge Area Association.

#

We Want to Keep You in the Ridge!

Don’t Let Them Take 
Your Home!

Call 211 today! For 24-hours-a-day, every-day information 
on the Home Owner help line with how to get help with 
housing foreclosures, Press 9. 

—Joya Neff, Membership Coordinator

HRAA Welcomes These 
New Members in 2011!

Lynn Amersdorfer, 3518 Rangoon Drive��
Daniel Deady, 6053 Paris, North��
John and Dulcy Francis, 5454 Acapulco Place��
George and Barbara Girard, 6082 Bolamo Drive��
Bill and Kathryn Hedges, 5580 Copenhagen��
Michelle Innis, 3699 Paris��
Gary Jackson, 3512 Makassar��
Rama Jones, 3693 Mexico��
Thomas Kreachbaum, 6355 Arnett��
Francis Kuhn, 3667 Lima Drive��
Matt and April Laufer, 3463 Brazzaville Road��
Henry Litteral, 3507 Dahlgreen��
Doug and Diane Murphy, 5725 Vienna Court��

Hanna Phillips, 3566 Paris��
Don Potts and Carmen Townsend, 3462 Dahlgreen��
Mike and Linda Richards, 3381 Hunt Club Road, North��
Janice Seward, 3586 Stockholm Road��
Gary and Sandra Simpson, 3530 Dahlgreen��
James Snovch and Patti Sparacino-Snovch, 3510 Paris��

—Joya Neff, Membership Coordinator


